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February 2024 Parish Report
February was certainly dominated by a large number of funerals (6) and one memorial. One can never say that funerals work to a formula as they are human-centred and thus require a specific pastoral response for each one. Funerals are generally a four way negotiation with the families/friends/Mission; the funeral directors, the cemetery/crematorium and ourselves, all seeking to do the best we can to celebrate the life and farewell with dignity the deceased person.  Readings, poems, music, homily all seek to capture the individual essence of the deceased person and if it takes one or four meetings, that’s what we do. This process is supported by community visitors and Bereavement group volunteers both at and after the funeral with visits to those who are grieving, and with cards at the one month and one year anniversary. Whatever the circumstances of people’s lives, no one passes through this parish on the way to eternal life without acknowledgment that they were the beloved of God and they left a worthy footprint on this earth. While it can be an exhausting ministry, it’s one of the most rewarding and one, we say humbly, that we do well.
One of the major activities this month was the work of the Discernment Group (DG) as they moved into Stage II of the Roadmap, a vehicle or means comprising several stages, designed to look to the future of our parish. In consultation with the leadership group (the PLDT), five areas of vital parish services were identified and questions devised for consultation with the wider parish during the first five weeks of Lent. At the time of writing, we had just passed Week Three and parishioners in the pews have fallen into the rhythm of this consultation during Mass, participating fully and inviting others, even strangers, into the process. We have several  boards laden with responses to the questions, which will be typed up and worked into the Visioning  workshop for the parish. This will be held on Saturday, 18 May (please note the day in your diaries). One benefit of this process is that each week a different member of the DG have led the process in the Mass, allowing parishioners to put faces to names and the opportunity to engage the DG members on an individual level.
As we journey to Easter, the Liturgy Committee and its Music sub-committee have been hard at work organising the theme, ‘Walking Together to New Life’ (to coincide with the work of the DG), the prayers and the music for Lent and Easter. A combined choir of sixteen people from the two churches, under the leadership of Silvana from Sacred Heart have already begun rehearsing for the Triduum. Did you know that the Triduum is one service over three days: Holy Thursday, Good Friday and the Easter Vigil? 
As part of the march to Easter, we have one incredibly excited group of RCIA people – those who will enter or complete their sacramental journey into the Catholic faith. Since the beginning of Lent, they have been marking their journey with a number of rites and rituals. For instance, we joined with 1000 people from parishes all over Melbourne in the Rite of Election at the Cathedral, where blessings and prayers were made over them and their names entered into the Book of the Elect. If you attend the 6.00 p.m. Mass, you will have seen the scrutiny rituals conferred upon those entering the faith for the first time. Our longest participant Amy has been in formation with us for over 18 months, and along with the others cannot wait to take to formally join the Body of Christ.
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With the beginning of the school year, we joined the students, teachers and families with the Opening of the School Mass and the Ash Wednesday service. Fr John has been in the school talking to the children about Mission, Integrity and a number of other topics. The Pastoral Ministry Leader has been preparing a specific group of older students from St Columba, whom she prepared for Baptism and reconciliation last year, for First Eucharist and then later in the year, they will join their cohort for Confirmation preparation in the school.
The Safeguarding Unit of the Archdiocese has now released Version II of the Safeguarding Children and Young People (SCYP) Framework. These documents replace all previous versions. The new suite of documents have been streamlined and redesigned with the aim of marketing them more accessible, fostering a shared understanding and commitment to safeguarding with the Archdiocese. For Jane in the office, it has meant preparing a large number of documents for the leadership group and office staff to digest and to sign the new code of conduct. Lucky we have a good photocopier!
February ended on a entertaining and worthy fundraising note with the Harp and Piano concert concert at St Columba church. There was tremendous support for  Katia (Harp) and Paul (Piano) who charmed us with some delightful music, with hospitality support generously provided by our Brazilian crew. Those attending gave profusely to the Brigidine Asylum Seekers Project, resulting in a grand total of $2,710.35 cents! These events have so many benefits, not at least, creating wonderful bonding among parishioners from both churches.
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